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29th May 2020

Dear Parent,
I know everyone is incredibly busy, many working from home, home schooling and now planning a return to school too, so I thought I would send a reminder of the key things to remember for next week. 
Staff have been exceptionally busy over the last two weeks planning the safe return for everyone in school and creating an engaging, albeit very different environment, for your children. I know you will have seen some photos on Tapestry. I would really like to staff the staff for all their hard work moving furniture and setting things up.
We have tried to avoid lots of yellow and black tape everywhere and kept to a more subtle signage system, so that school looks like a school still. 
There is no entry to the car park for vehicles apart from staff, so cars if you use them will need to be parked outside the gates and then you should walk along the path following the one way system. The drop offs and pick ups are staggered so there should be plenty of space for everyone. I would still encourage you to cycle, scoot or walk if at all possible. Bikes and scooters can be left at school and may be used during play times.
Year 1 drop off and pick up - on the bank near the main gate
Year R drop off and pick up- by the bike store near main reception
Key workers- drop off near bike store and pick up from Fire exit in the hall
There are signs, arrows and yellow markings to guide you and to help to keep the 2 metres distance. As soon as you have dropped off please exit the premises without delay. 
Children can wear uniforms or their own clothes, whichever is easiest. Please make sure they have a hat and sunscreen and a warm top (it is nearly always windy and inside the building can be quite cold in summer.
We have ordered packed lunches, but there will be no mid morning snack available. Please send in some fruit for playtime. You may also want to consider sending in a few extras in case they need them. I know from experience children and staff take a while to adjust to regular mealtimes again and often feel very hungry in the first few days back. Please remember we are a nut free school.
Key workers will need to ensure they liaise with staff and indicate which days their child will be in school. It is best to email me directly about this or talk to Mrs Peppin or Mrs Hewish and school. This is important as we try to manage staffing across the school.
We will be talking to your child about the changes and the routines in place, but it would really help if you could talk about the virus, why we need to be 2 metres apart, one way systems, and the importance of washing hands. Be clear that school will be different to what they normally experience.
Staff will continue to upload work on the school website, do assemblies in the same way. 
Forward warning: It is likely that on the Friday 5th June there will be an external company on the school site to put up the new school play equipment. Whilst this isn’t ideal I didn’t want to delay them any further and we have a plan to ensure there is no contact. It may be busier at drop offs and pick ups though.
We are very much looking forward to seeing your children again (and you, of course) and hope that you enjoy the remainder of ‘Half term’ and get out in the glorious sunshine. 
Yours sincerely,

Sharon Hunt
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